## RICHARD SHELBY

CHARMAN -- COMMITTEE ON BANKING, HOUSING, AND URBAN AFFAIRS

COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

CHAIRMAN—SUBCOMMITTEE ON COMMERCE, JUSTICE, AND SCIENCE

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON AGING

110 HART SENATE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510-0103 (202) 224-5744

http://shelby.senate.gov E-mail: senator@shelby.senate.gov

## United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-0103

July 20, 2006

## STATE OFFICES:

- O 1800 Firth Avenue North 321 Feberal Bulloing Birmingham, Al. 35203 (205) 731–1384
- O HUNTSVILLE INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 1000 GLENN HEARN BOULEVARD BOX 20127 HUNTSVILLE, AL 35824 (256) 772-0460
- O 113 SAINT JOSEPH STREET 445 U.S. COURTHOUSE MOBILE, AL 36602 (251) 694-4164
- O 15 LEE STHEET FMJ FEDERAL BLDG., SUITE 208 MONTGOMERY, AL 36104 (334) 223-7303
- O 1118 GREENSBORO AVENUE, #240 Tuscaloosa, AL 35401 (205) 759-5047

The Honorable Donald Rumsfeld Secretary of Defense 1000 Defense Pentagon Washington, DC 20301-1000

Dear Secretary Rumsfeld,

I am writing to urge the Department of Defense to implement a zero tolerance policy against racist extremists serving in the armed forces. It has come to my attention that military standards designed to keep racist extremists from serving in the United States military may have been relaxed to meet manpower goals, therefore making it easier for extremists to both enter and serve in the military.

Secretary of Defense Weinberger, in 1986, stated that "military personnel must reject participation in white supremacy, neo-Nazi, and other such groups which espouse or attempt to create overt discrimination. Active participation, including public demonstrations, recruiting and training members, and organizing or leading such organizations is utterly incompatible with military service." According to research conducted by the Southern Poverty Law Center (SPLC), thousands of soldiers across all military services are involved in extremist activities. Specifically, an account from a Department of Defense investigator sited in SPLC's research reported 320 soldiers at Fort Lewis alone are involved in extremist activity. Further, this investigator discovered an online network of 57 neo-Nazis in the Army and Marine Corps based at five military installations across the nation.

I am concerned that efforts to take action against extremists serving in our armed forces appear to be hindered by ambiguous Department of Defense guidelines and regulations on the issue. Military extremists present an elevated threat both to their fellow servicemembers and the public. We witnessed with Timothy McVeigh that today's racist extremist may become tomorrow's domestic terrorist. Of all institutions in our society, the U.S. military is the absolute last place extremists can be permitted to exist.

I look forward to discussing this critical issue with you further. Thank you in advance for your assistance in this matter.

Sincereit

Richard Shelby

Theltes

RCS/laf